City of Haines Newsletter

December 2018
Community Christmas Events
Christmas Lighting Contest: Sign up at the Haines Sell-Rite before December 14th to get your home on the list. Properties within the City limits will be judged on December 14th. The winners will be announced at the Community Christmas Party December 15th. There will be prizes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd place and people’s choice. 

Community Christmas Party: December 15th at the Haines City Park. Join the holiday festivities and say hello to Santa & Mrs. Claus. Santa will be here from 4:00ish pm to 6ish pm for pictures. Stay warm around a small pit fire and enjoy a cup of hot chocolate and a cookie. Hay rides will be given around town to view the local Christmas lights from the Christmas Lighting Contest. Winners of the lighting contest will be announced. 
If you have any questions feel free to contact the Haines Sell-Rite at 541-856-3200. Hope to see you there. 

Community Soup Luncheon
The Haines Methodist Church will be providing a free soup luncheon in the Fellowship Hall the last Sunday’s of month at 12:15 pm. The soup luncheon will be available December 30th, January 27th, February 24th and March 31st.
Fines for Rights of Way Violations
The Haines City Council approved a Resolution setting fines for rights of way violations as defined by Ordinance No.151, An Ordinance to Regulate the Use of the City of Haines Rights of Way at the November 13, 2018 Council meeting. A copy of the ordinance and resolution may be obtained at City Hall. Please familiarize yourself with the ordinance and follow the guidelines or you could be subject to a fine.
2018 Certified Election Results
Measure 1-86 Prohibits Commercial Marijuana Facilities in Haines Oregon
Yes: 130

 No: 75

Measure 1-87 Authorizing Three Percent Tax on Cannabis Retailers, Manufacturers and By-Products


Yes: 181


No: 20

Please note: Measure 1-87 would have been valid if Measure 1-86 had failed.
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Water Compliance Project
The Haines City Council awarded the bid for the construction contract for the Water Compliance Project at the November 13, 2018 Council meeting. The bid was awarded to T. Bailey, Inc. which is located in Anacortes, Washington. T. Bailey, Inc submitted the lowest bid out of the four bids received on the project. Start of construction will depend on the contractor and the weather conditions. The City will keep everyone posted on the timeline for the project when the information is available.
Ordinance No. 153 Series 2018 Cascade Utilities Franchise
The franchise agreement that the City currently has with Cascade Utilities is up for renewal. The renewal of the franchise agreement is approved by the Haines City Council in the form of an ordinance. The first reading of Ordinance No. 153 Series 2018 took place at the November 13th Council meeting and was approved by unanimous consent. The second and final reading of the ordinance will take place at the December 11th Council meeting. The meeting will be held at City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon at 6:00 pm. A copy of the Ordinance may be obtained at the City Hall. If you cannot attend the public meeting, but wish to leave a written comment at City Hall, you may do so and it will be duly noted at the public meeting.

City of Haines Building Procedures
Please contact the City of Haines prior to building, this includes permanent and portable structures and fences.  Buildings less than 200 square feet, that do not require a building permit, still require review by the Haines Planning Director. A site map must be provided to verify zoning and set-backs. A complete list of the procedures is available at the Haines City Hall and on the City of Haines web site: www.cityofhainesor.org.
Landfill Schedule for December
The Landfill will be open December 1st and December 15th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2019 Dog License/ATV License
It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses will expire December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Please note: The 2019 Dog license will not be available until after the first of the year
. The company that the tags are purchased from have indicated there has been a delay in manufacturing the tags. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held December 11th at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines. 
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334
Council President Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054

Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688


Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825
Councilor – Dennis Anthony: 208-859-8541



Public Works Brandon Fry: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476
Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
